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Date : 13 July 2023      Our Ref: SCDF/HAZ/SRB/03 

 

To all LPG suppliers / dealers 

 

Dear Sir / Mdm 

 

REQUIREMENT FOR LPG ACCESSORIES WITH SAFETY MARK FOR 

RESIDENTIAL HOUSEHOLDS 

 

Following a recent fire, SCDF discovered that the affected residential household 

possessed a Liquefied Petroleum Gas (LPG) cylinder that was equipped with a Put On Left 

(POL) valve. Under the Consumer Protection (Safety Requirements) Regulations, POL valves 

are not allowed to be used in residential households as they are not certified with the Safety 

Mark.    

 

2 This circular serves as a reminder to all LPG suppliers / dealers to adhere to the 

following when supplying to residential households: 

 

a. Supply LPG accessories (e.g., hoses, regulators) that are certified with the Safety 

Mark only; and 

 

b. Do not supply LPG cylinders that use any LPG accessory without the Safety Mark. 

 

3 Should you have further enquiries, please contact Ms Richall Loh at 68481475 or email 

at Loh_Han_Lee@scdf.gov.sg. 

 

 

Yours faithfully 

(transmitted via email) 

Koh Wen Xi 

For Commissioner 

Singapore Civil Defence Force 


